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Dear Families,  

Welcome back everyone.  We are looking forward to another great year at     
The Pines School.  

A special welcome to our new students and their families.  

In the first three weeks of the year, all classes will be focusing on Positive    
Education and settling into routines.  More information about our wellbeing focus 
is included in the next section of the newsletter. 

To celebrate returning to school, the Big Splash (all classes attend the Salisbury 
Pool) will be held next week on Thursday, 11th February.  

It is very exciting that our new playground is currently under construction.    
Students worked hard to raise funds and help with the planning of the new     
Primary playground.  We also thank Mrs Girgolas for all her time and organisation 
during this process. Students will be able to use the new playground once the 
edging and fresh bark/soft fall for the ground is completed. 

This term you will receive information from your child’s class teacher about class 
routines and the learning programme, which will keep you informed of what is 
happening in the classroom. We look forward to working in partnership with our 
families to ensure another excellent year at The Pines throughout 2021.  Parent/
Teacher interviews will be held later this term. 

Our school is committed to caring for the environment and we have continued to 
increase our environmental practice including recycling. Our School Newsletter is 
currently published fortnightly on ClassDojo, on our school website and in the 
Skoolbag App.  

If you would like to continue to receive a paper copy of the Newsletter, please 
complete the tear off slip in today’s Newsletter and return this to the Front  
Office.  

Cherie Collings 

 

 

Parent/ Caregiver Name: _______________________ 

 

Student’s name: _______________________________  

 

Year level: _______________ 

□    I would like to continue receiving a paper copy of the School Newsletter. 

Please return to the Front Office. 

Principal  



 

 

 

 

 

Dear Families 

Welcome back to a brand new year! It is lovely to see everyone back at school along with our new Reception      

children and new children across other year levels. 

Our names are Sonia Kilmister and Christin Valley and we are the Wellbeing Leaders at The Pines School. Our job 

is to support students and families with their wellbeing. Before school started, our teachers participated in             

professional learning around wellbeing. They will use this knowledge to develop skills around regulating emotions 

through social skills programs.  

This year a large component of wellbeing will be the rolling out of the internationally renowned programme 

‘What’s the Buzz?’ by Mark Le Messurier. This programme will be taught across the school from Year 2 – 7 and 

focuses on Social and Emotional Literacy (SEL). 

Teachers will keep parents informed about topics within the program through Class Dojo. 

Important points about ‘What’s the Buzz?’ 

 It is a deeply structured resource to teach young people in the 8-12 year old developmental range. 

 Uses stories about Archie as a connecting approach to bring young people together to learn more about      

complex social and emotional issues. 

 Aims to develop self-awareness, self-identity, anxieties and sensitivities that many young people experience. 

 Explicitly teaches how to ‘read’ the emotional needs of others, show empathy and build relationships. 

 Uses a developmental model and ensures relevance and inclusion to young people with a broad range of   

backgrounds, abilities and challenges. 

 Is underpinned by a variety of teaching techniques: storytelling, role-plays, thinking exercises, quizzes, group 

discussions, explicit social skill instruction and confidence-building games that offer fun and inclusion. 

(Sourced from ‘What’s the Buzz’ for Primary Students Second Edition) 

More information about ‘What’s the Buzz?’ can be found on Mark Le Messurier’s website: 

https://www.whatsthebuzz.net.au/ 

In the junior school, Year R-1 teachers will be using the Kimochi’s Program in their classrooms.  

Kimochi (KEY.MO.CHEE) means “feeling” in Japanese. Sometimes children (and adults) have strong 

feelings that can fuel challenging behaviours. Sometimes it ’s hard to know how to communicate when 

you are in an emotional moment. Kimochis® are a playful way to help children learn how to identify and 

express feelings. When kids can communicate their feelings effectively, they develop positive social skills 

that lead to lasting friendships and success in all aspects of life. Kimochis® teach the fourth “R”—

reading, writing, arithmetic, and RELATIONSHIPS. This “R” is the foundation for success in ALL areas 

of life.   (Sourced from www.kimochis.com)  

 

We are also continuing our emphasis on Positive education across the school this year.  

                                     

 

 

 

Christin Valley and Sonia Kilmister 

Wellbeing Leaders 

https://www.whatsthebuzz.net.au/


For more information, please contact the School’s Front Office 



 

Notification of restriction of some fruit due to Fruit Fly 

Dear Families, 

 
The Department of Primary Industries and Regions (PIRSA) has updated its information about 
fruit fly restrictions in South Australia.  
 
This might change the types of fruit and vegetables your child can bring to school/preschool/
child care. 
 
New colour coded maps for metropolitan Adelaide and Riverland residents show the red       
outbreak areas, yellow suspension areas, and green areas not affected by fruit fly.  
 

Our school, preschool, children’s centre is located in the yellow suspension area.  
 

If you live in the red outbreak area: 

Your child must not bring any fresh fruit or vegetables on this list to school, preschool or child 
care. This applies even if it has been cut up. 

Instead, PIRSA has provided a list of alternative fresh fruit and vegetable options suitable for 
lunch and breaks.  

 

If you live in the yellow suspension area 
Your child can bring any type of fresh fruit or vegetable to school, preschool or child care.  
 
If you live in the green not impacted area 
Your child can bring any type of fresh fruit or vegetable to school, preschool or child care.  
 
All fruit or vegetables on this list must be eaten and disposed of at our school, preschool or 
children’s centre. These items cannot return home at the end of the day and will be disposed of 
safely at our school/preschool/child care centre’s grounds. 
 
Grated, dried, frozen, cooked or pureed fruit and vegetables of any kind are acceptable in any 
area.  

We appreciate your cooperation as we help protect South Australia from fruit fly. 

Thank you for your understanding. 

Cherie Collings 

Principal 

http://pir.sa.gov.au/fruitfly-metromap
http://pir.sa.gov.au/fruitfly-riverlandmap
http://www.pir.sa.gov.au/fruitfly-produce
https://pir.sa.gov.au/biosecurity/fruit_fly_in_sa/packing_lunches
http://www.pir.sa.gov.au/fruitfly-produce


 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Student Reporters at The Pines School 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
School reporters:  Annabel, Jamie, Jaxon and Amelia 

Welcome to the first school newsletter for 2021. Last year, one 
of our student leadership roles was the school reporter team. 
During the year, the student reporters developed their role to 
include a regular segment in the school newsletter.  

This year, the school reporter team is back with some new 
members and some great ideas for this year’s newsletter. First 
up in this edition, the reporter team would like to introduce 
themselves and share their goals as reports.  

Watch this space for updates about what is happening around 
our school.  

 

Jaxon 

Hello, my name is Jaxon, I am a Year 6, in Room 26. My reporter goals for this year is to be a successful role 
model and a great school reporter. Last year I became a school reporter for The Pines School newsletter. The 
school reporter is a job to keep everyone in our school up to date about what’s happening around the school. As 
a school leader I will improve in my skills such as working as a team, focusing and organisation.  

 

Amelia  

Hi my name is Amelia and I’m in Year 6, in Room 32. My reporter goals this year are to give The Pines families 
information and keep you updated about school activities. Jaxon, Jamie, Annabelle and myself will be writing 
the student leader section of the newsletter every two weeks. We will do this by getting information about our 
school, including interviewing students, staff and visitors at our school. I am a student leader so I try my best 
to be a good role model to all students in this school. As a leader my aim is to improve in my writing skills and 
confidence.  

 

Jamie 

I am Jamie, I am 10 years old and I am in year 5.   I am new to this job of being a school reporter.  As a      
reporter and leader I will work on improving my ability to cooperate with others and to focus. This year as a 
reporter I will be reporting on such things as school events like The Big Splash, the new playground and       
reviews. I look forward to working with others and having fun in my role as a school reporter. 

 

Annabel 

Hi, my name is Annabel.   I’m in Year 5 in Room 33 this year.  I’m new at being a student reporter and am     
organised and work hard. My goal as a reporter is to have more confidence this year. I will be developing this 
by doing interviews and reporting back on what I find out. So far this year as a reporter, I was one of the 
first students who got to go on the new playground so that I could take photos for the newsletter. I ’m looking 
forward to finding out things about our school so I can report it here.  



Canteen News 

Qkr Ordering Update 

 

 

Dear Parents/Caregivers 

Please ensure that your child’s Profile on the Qkr! App has their correct classroom number 
for the 2021 school year. 

If you have already placed an order and your child goes home early, please notify the     
canteen or if before 9am, orders can be cancelled using the App. 

 

Regards 

Sue 
Canteen Manager 



 

 

Dear Parents 

The Premier Reading Challenge 
has begun and will finish on the 
3rd September. 

Please could you encourage your 
children to participate. 

Children must read 8 Premier 
Reading Challenge books and 4 
books of their own choice. 

They will receive a Record Sheet 
to fill in from their teachers or 
from the Library. 

If you have any questions please 
don’t hesitate to come and ask the 
Library staff.                      

                                 Thank you  

What a  

Great Effort! 

 

In 2020 we had 95% 

of students complete 

the Premier’s Reading 

Challenge.   

 

Well done to all        

the students who   

participated in the 

Challenge and thanks 

to the parents         

who supported their 

children. 

 



 


